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Maybe the European version will be more entertaining. If nothing else it
should be interesting to see how this week’s Raw looks chopped up into a
much shorter version. At this point it’s not like it’s going to be any
worse as I really didn’t care for the full edition with the same idea
three times in a row. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

Neville vs. Titus O’Neil

It wasn’t any good two weeks ago and odds are it’s not going to change
here. Neville moonsaults over him to start and scores with a running flip
dive out to the floor. Back in and Titus goes back to the really basic
power offense (anything else would be too complicated) with the triple
backbreakers. Titus: “CHEER FOR HIM NOW!” Ok so he can insult a crowd
fairly well. We hit the chinlock (Titus: “I’m firmly in control!”) before
another backbreaker has Neville in trouble. Back up and Titus charges
into a boot in the corner, setting up a Red Arrow for the pin at 4:57.

Rating: D. I actually liked Titus’ talking here but they weren’t hiding
the fact that Neville was all flips. These two just do not have chemistry
together but that might be due to Titus not being very good. Granted it
doesn’t help that Neville doesn’t have much to his arsenal aside from the
same stuff he’s done for years.

From Raw, here’s the video on Goldberg vs. Lesnar from the former’s
perspective. Still good stuff.
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And now, the Lesnar version.

Emmalina video.

Bo Dallas vs. Darren Young

This isn’t exactly a surprise during election week. There’s no Backlund
in Young’s corner, mean there’s no one to yell at Bo as he bails to the
floor early on. A headlock doesn’t get Bo very far so Young takes him to
the ground for an armbar. It’s too early for a crossface chickenwing
though and we take a break. Back with Darren being sent into the
barricade for nothing close to a countout. We hit back to back chinlocks
for a bit before Young’s comeback goes nowhere. The Roll of the Dice
finishes Darren at 10:08.

Rating: D. What do you want me to say here? Darren Young is one of the
least interesting wrestlers I’ve ever sat through. His ring work is
passable enough but there’s no charisma or connection to him. Above all
else, this is more proof that once Backlund is gone, Young likely won’t
be far behind him.

We go back to Raw for our first full clip.

Here’s Stephanie McMahon to a chorus of boos. She talks about how big the
battle between Monday Night Raw and Smackdown Live is going to be before
introducing the four competitors for the main Survivor Series match.
Kevin Owens, Chris Jericho, Roman Reigns and Braun Strowman will be
joined by…..Seth Rollins in not that much of a surprise. Owens doesn’t
care for Rollins being on the team but Stephanie cuts him off to go
through Smackdown’s team. Raw better fight like their jobs are on the
line because they are.

Stephanie leaves and Owens and Jericho talk about how they’ve taken over
the show in recent weeks. Kevin thinks they need winners on the team,
unlike the Shield who died because the members were all horrible human
beings. The brawl is on with Braun standing behind until he cleans house.
Strowman and Reigns have a staredown but here’s Stephanie again to make a
five way match for later tonight.



And then, Monday’s main event.

Braun Strowman vs. Seth Rollins vs. Roman Reigns vs. Kevin Owens vs.
Chris Jericho

Stephanie: “Now you all are going into the biggest match of your lives
and it’s so important for Raw to win. NOW GO OUT THERE AND BEAT THE HECK
OUT OF EACH OTHER FOR MY AMUSEMENT!!!” Non-title, nothing on the line and
Reigns comes out last. Rollins, Owens and Jericho go outside so we get
Reigns staring at Strowman for a long time. Strowman is knocked to the
floor where Rollins beats on him with a kendo stick. Now it’s a table but
Strowman makes a quick save to take us to a break.

Back with Strowman giving Reigns the reverse chokeslam and kicking
Jericho out of the air. Owens tries to talk his way out of trouble before
punching Strowman in the face, earning himself a clothesline. Everyone
goes after Strowman and an enziguri from Rollins into the Superman Punch
is finally enough to send him outside. The Sling Blade drops Owens and
it’s time for the Shield showdown.

That goes nowhere as Strowman has to be dealt with again, only to have
the Canadians break up the TripleBomb through the table. Strowman is put
on the table and it’s Jericho being powerbombed through Braun through the
table. Back in and Rollins kicks Owens in the head for two, followed by
the Pedigree for the same with Jericho making the save. That earns Chris
a Pedigree but Owens makes a save. Reigns Superman Punches Owens…..right
into the pin on Jericho at 14:58.

Rating: C+. This was fine, although I’m really not sure what this
changes. The World Champion winning a match has become a big surprise
because he loses way too often anymore. At least the right guy won and
this isn’t being used to set up the new challenge. I’m still not sure why
Stephanie would want to make that match but who am I to question her?

Overall Rating: D. No amount of cutting it up can hide the fact that
Monday’s show sucked. WWE can claim whatever they want but they put on a
bad show and there’s no way around it. The regular stuff here was a big
waste of time as Young is boring and Neville has to work WAY down so
Titus can keep up with him. Totally worthless show here and that’s not



normal for Superstars.


